

January 9, 2022

Governor Gavin Newsom 1303 10th Street, Suite 1173 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Newsom,

General Motors appreciates our continued collaboration toward our shared vision of a transportation future with zero tailpipe-emissions. California's leadership in implementing the policies necessary to support this transition, including charging infrastructure investment, consumer purchase incentives, mineral resource development and public education, is a critical complement to auto manufacturers' product commitments. We look forward to continued coordination on these important efforts.

As we have agreed, in consideration of California including General Motors as a Priority Level 1 OEM on the list of "CARB Aligned OEMs" maintained by the California Department of General Services (DGS), Office of Fleet and Asset Management (OFAM) for state vehicle purchase effective January 1, 2022, GM recognizes California's authority to set vehicle emission standards under section 209 of the Clean Air Act, is committed to emissions reductions that are aligned with the California Air Resources Board's targets, and is committed to complying with California's regulations.

Sincerely

Omar A. Vargas

Vice President and Head of Global Public Policy